BALBARDIE PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING ~ Tuesday 17th June 2014 

Present: Greg Welsh, Lesley Henderson, Elizabeth White, Martin Berginis, Laura, Macintyre, Audrey Templeton, Jim Walker, Margaret Hendry, Carol McNicol, Lynne Bell, Kirsten Gamble, Dorthe Davidson, Alison Currie, Gillian Greenwell, Karen Smillie, Nicola McFarlane, Tracy Ross, David Arnott, Leisa McLean, Sharon Forrester, Mrs Brown, Mr & Mrs Coleman
Apologies: Harry Cartmill, Jacqueline Harkins, Karen Bonnar, Neil Quinn
Welcome and apologies noted.
Minutes form last meeting – Road Safety.  
PC Arnott – traffic intelligence report prepared and presented to Council.  Council survey carried out and on completion of building works, upgrading lines and signs.  Yellow Zig-zags are not an enforceable parking offence.  Going through parliament a change to this and when they are changed to white it becomes a traffic offence.   Bollards and fence along rear perimeter is pending.  Council has no intention of a temporary or permanent one-way system, they say that traffic going in one direction make traffic go faster.  So far there is 8 pages of signatures on petition, with help from Harry Cartmill.  Ideally petition needs three to four hundred names before any attention will be taken.  Any parents can sign the petition and this will be made available to Parent Council members.

Big Balbardie Blether – parents enjoyed the session – feedback was positive.  Suggestion that this was too big but could the children be more involved..  A lot of information was given out and not a lot of time to digest this.  Smaller groups, session over two nights, maybe involve more teaching staff.  Mr Welsh said that this was more of an awareness for parents than an indepth look at curriculum
Headteacher updates

Documents sent to parent council last Friday – Standards & Quality Report, School Improvement Plan, Annual Calendar and ARB Integration Policy.
Excursions topic related and 1 per session.  Issue raised by parent council member on behalf of a parent in autism class, with integration into a main stream class. Asked about the impact of the ARB Integration policy around this.  Greg explained the purpose of an Autism excursion was for children who had yet to develop the social and communication skills required to undertake this experience with their mainstream peer group.  Parent Council agreed to school ARB Integration Policy with regard to excursions.
Fund-raising events four in session (McMillan Coffee Morning, Children in Need, Red Nose Day/Sport Relief and whole school fund raiser  and 4 pupil fund raisers.  

Annual calendar – any comments?  Health and Fitness fortnight has been removed and we will focus on a more community pathway into sport for children.  Slight change in 2015 – 2016 calendar.
Parent Council member raised point that parents with children in the ARB cannot join the parent council meeting as there is the autism network meeting at the same time.  Greg suggested that the Parent Council meetings begin at 6.15 pm to allow parents from the ARB to attend and then begin autism network at 7.00pm to allow any points specific to the school’s ARB to be raised first.  This was agreed.
Nursery model – commencement of 600 hours Early Education in August 2014.  Major realignment of nursery provision and staff remits.  There is no change to the core provision (9 am – 11.30 am).  Hours Monday to Thursday 8.25am – 11.30am and Friday 8.25 am – 11.53 am, breakfast to be supplied.   Monday to Thursday 12.25 pm – 4.22 pm (core session 12.25 – 3 ish)
VSE - very positive feedback from assessors in both Autism and Nursery to Primary 1 provision.  

Class structure 2014-2015 - 16 main stream including one composite 3/2, 3 autism classes and a 50/50 split in nursery.  Class lists being finalised and move on down day on Friday.    Current P3 classes and the P3/32 will be in 2 straight P4 classes.  Concerns raised from P3/32 parents.  Mr Welsh requested an email be sent regarding this.
Skip-a-thon very highly supported, £2500 raised so far and we will use this money after building works completed to enhance rear playground, new picnic area outside dining hall and look at other playground ideas.

Building update- roof and walls now up.  Work approximately 6 days behind due to adverse weather Company has increased the labour and working over weekends.  During the summer the link corridor is being installed.  There will be no access around the building.  P1 - 3 to enter through rear gate into the back playground.  P4 - 7 front playground access through front gate.  We will open the gates in autism playground at end of day (Mon – Thurs) to allow access.  Staff rota will remain in place with staff bringing children outside and waiting until collected.  Do not enter/exit through the staff car park.  Fire evacuations have been changed with new notices to be installed on new designated areas.  Parents need to be car safety aware and park away from school entrance.

Church collection next Friday suggestions – Bathgate Procession.   Jim was asked of schools  could take a bucket while walking round to help raise funds?  Jim will put this to the committee.
Float committee – children were extremely involved – lots of comments regarding poppies.  4 school staff and great support from parents.  1st at Bathgate and overall winner.  1st in primary and secondary fancy dress.  Parent suggested make it an art project.  Design competition take on board children’s suggestions.  After school club parents and children were involved.  Contributions from dress downs days greatly supported building the float.  Very important that schools contribute to the procession.   It was the Float committee’s idea to thank the children who walked with the school, were on the float or in the pageant by having a film and popcorn afternoon.  Parent objection that not all children were included in film afternoon.  Discussion followed.  To think of other ways in how to thank the children for giving up their time to represent the school on Procession Day.  12 – 1 vote in favour of an incentive and agreement to consult wider parent body on what this could be.
Any parent is welcome to join in float building, even in a small way, suggested that you could take something home to work on there, open to all suggestions.  Earlier information for parents appreciated.  

It was suggested that a letter from the Parent Council to all parents regarding the recent comments regarding the school and staff on Social Media.  Parent council members voted on decision in favour 11 against 1.
Fund requests – new football strips purchased £373.55.  Matches to go in newsletters and any children and parents are welcome to come along and support.  It was agreed to purchase new netball outfits.

School events – move on day Friday, P7 awards ceremony and leaver’s party, nursery leavers and golden club event, Bathgate academy award ceremony next Wednesday.

Building work going on in the nursery as well.

AOB –

Parents asking questions on the school blog are not being answered.  Mr Welsh will put something in the June newsletter regarding this.  
P7 hooded tops - can these be offered to other pupils?  Look into this uniform option.

Simply play information in Newsletter 

Change of time for AGM to start at 6.15 pm on Monday 25th August 2014.
